Minutes of London CAN Committee Meeting
Thursday 30th October 2008 at Café 171, Jerwood Space

Attendees:  Ross Hudson (London Energy Partnership); John Davies (LB of Hammersmith & Fulham); Elizabeth Fowler (LB of Lewisham); Gemma Moore (LB of Harrow); Sarah Hitchcock (GLEEN- Secretariat)

Apologies:  Norma Nyaulingo (LB of Greenwich); Steve Nottage (LB of Merton)
	1. Welcome and introductions
	

	1.1. GM was delayed, so SH welcomed RH and EF to the committee, and chaired the meeting until GM’s arrival.
	

	2. Minutes of July Committee meeting and matters arising
	

	2.1. All actions had been completed and the minutes were agreed without amendment.
	

	3. Review of September Network Launch meeting
	

	3.1. SH presented the feedback from attendees of the September network meeting (and launch of the London CAN).  Feedback had been largely positive, with the site visit to the Camden Eco House being extremely well-received.
	

	4. NI 187 Joint Mailing Initiative - Progress and Next Steps
	

	4.1. SH presented the latest update from CEN on progress with the mailout.  News has also just been received that Defra have extended the deadline for reporting until March 09 which will take the pressure off.  However, CEN still intend to complete the mailouts by Christmas in order to keep up momentum on the project.
	

	4.2. GM reported that she has sent a draft contract to Harrow’s legal team for approval, and is awaiting feedback. This will then form the contract with all participating local authority members, and payment will be co-ordinated centrally through Harrow Council.  GM will notify once the Memorandum has been approved and is ready for issue.
	GM

	5. Finance Update
	

	5.1. SH presented an update on subscription payments received.  Two thirds of payments (£2850) have been received already.  EAGA have confirmed their intention to continue sponsorship for 08-09, on the same basis as last year.  Scottish & Southern Energy have also requested to join as an associate member and will be contributing at the standard commercial rate (same basis as British Gas).  
	

	6. London CAN Membership and Associate Membership review
	

	6.1. The level of subscriptions and associate member contributions was discussed and reviewed.  For the new financial year starting 1st April 2009, the following structure was proposed:
· Local Authority Subscriptions to remain at current levels

· Not-for-profit / Charitable Organisations - £100 per annum

· Small businesses (turnover threshold?) - £200 per annum

· Commercial Companies - £400 per annum
	

	6.2. Promotion will be launched in the new year, through contacts channels (e.g. LEP, WarmZones, etc.) to encourage new membership and the above rates will be publicised.
	

	6.3. Funds will be used for:  Training opportunities, an annual conference (held jointly with the South East network), site visits and maybe projects.
	

	7. Membership Survey / Questionnaire
	

	7.1. The membership survey was reviewed.  SH to finalise and circulate at the time of LCAN promotion.
	SH

	8. Agenda Planning for December Network / LBEG meeting
	

	8.1. It was agreed to re-introduce local authority presentations into future meetings.  Redbridge and Newham were suggested as suitable choices for the next meetings.  SH to speak to John Mitchinson / Helen Craig about availability.
	SH

	8.2. RH agreed to do a presentation on LEP activities and speak to other colleagues at the GLA who may be able to contribute.
	RH

	8.3. Other suggestions for speakers included Thames Valley on water saving, and DECC on their new remit / strategy, or decentralised energy.  SH to agree the agenda with Ed Parry.
	SH


